## **HAMPTON SAILING CLUB**

## SUPPLEMENTARY SAILING INSTRUCTIONS FOR THE GP 14 OPEN

## **19<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER 2021**

The following sailing instructions supplement and amend the Sailing Instructions for the GP 14 Open 2021 available on the Club's website in the sub-section 'Instructions/Open Meetings'.

- 1. The overriding principle remains that individuals attending at the Club to sail do so entirely at their own risk and responsibility. In particular, while current RYA Guidance and the Club permit individuals from different households to sail together, it is a matter for the individuals concerned to decide whether they wish to sail together and what measures they consider appropriate to do so safely and with regard to any requirements of social distancing.
- 2. Testing- We would recommend that all participants might want to carry out a Lateral Flow Test on the Friday and obviously if Positive not attend the Open. Entry can be by pre-booking by e-mail (to give us an idea as to numbers) and confirmation of acceptance of your entry by the GP14 Fleet Captain will be provided. Both HSC Members and Visitors wishing to compete are asked to register their intention to race with the fleet captain, George Bell, (Georgeandchrisbell@gmail.com) by no later than midday on Saturday 18th September 2021 but otherwise you can still enter on the day. Entries must include full contact details including full name, address, mobile number and boat number & name.
- 3. Members and visitors are asked to keep in mind they are responsible for their own safety and can adopt their own policy on social distancing and mask wearing while on Club premises. In particular if assisting other members to launch or recover boats using the slipway, please keep a safe distance from each other. A length of rope will be provided so assistance can be given without compromising "safe distancing" requirements.
- 4. Sailors need not arrive at the Club changed for sailing as the changing rooms are open but again use of these facilities is a personal choice.

- 5. The Club will continue to provide hand sanitiser, so please feel free to use hand sanitiser on entering the club house and changing rooms.
- 6. The kitchen will be open for lunch and tea. We are taking cash but card payment is preferred.
- 7. The bar in the clubhouse will be open. We are taking cash but card payment is preferred.
- 8. Hampton Sailing Club reserves the right to cancel the Open Meeting at any time should the Club consider it necessary or appropriate to do so. If cancelled all accepted entries will be contacted to inform them of the cancelation.

George Bell

**GP14 Fleet Captain** 

07966-414847

Georgeandchrisbell@gmail.com

6<sup>th</sup> September 2021